
Oct., 2018 Greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus, 

   We pray this letter finds you doing well. It has been a little over a year 

since we returned from New Zealand. During this year of itineration we 

have been amazed at how the Lord has protected, directed and supplied, 

not only for missions, but also for us personally. In these last three 

months our girls have started school (Reiawna, 2nd grade and Sharei, 

Kindergarten). We have had the added expenses of school supplies and 

related costs along with our normal travel expenses and truck repairs. 

The way God has so graciously met every need reminds us of that familiar passage that says, “But 

my God shall supply all your need according to his riches in glory by Christ Jesus.” (Philippians 

4:19)  We are overwhelmed at how the Lord has proven this verse to be true to us.     

  In one of our previous newsletters we mentioned we had the 

opportunity to go to a children’s home. It is heartbreaking to see what 

children go through in the day that we live in. Child abuse in New Zealand 

is a major problem. New Zealand is rated fifth highest in the world for 

child abuse. Every three days a child is admitted to the hospital with 

injuries due to assault, neglect or 

mistreatment. When we return to 

New Zealand, in addition to 

focusing on radio, our desire is to 

continue to reach out to these 

hurting children. Please help us pray 

for the children of New Zealand. 



The McDaniel Family 

   

  The marriage rate in New Zealand has been steadily declining over the last 40 years. More and more people are 

cohabiting. In 2016, 16% of the population was living together outside of marriage, more than double the rate in the 

United States. The nation of New Zealand needs revival once again. 

  In August, New Zealand Legislators passed a law banning foreigners from purchasing property in 
New Zealand.  While this does not affect us at the present, it could in the days to come. As you 
know, our ultimate goal is to have a full powered radio station in the future and this could hinder 
our efforts. Please pray with us concerning this situation. 

   We would like to say thank you to those of you that have given money to purchase radio 
equipment to start the low powered station. We now have the finances to begin this work. Please 
know that these funds will be used as designated. Please pray that we can find a home to rent with 
a high elevation so we can broadcast the gospel further when we return.  

  Please pray that the Lord will open a door for us to obtain a religious worker visa. 

  Pray for continued protection as we travel itinerating. 

  In regards to starting the radio station when we return, we will need material to broadcast. If you 
have sermons that you could send us, especially with an evangelistic focus, please contact us by 
phone 417-312-7459 or email: liferadiomission@hotmail.com. Please be sure you have  
permission to broadcast  any material that you send. 

   While we have the designated funds to begin the radio ministry, we are at only 
50% of our needed living expenses. Please pray that we can meet this goal. If you 
feel led to help us send your offering to P. O. Box 504 Neosho, MO 64850 
  Some of you have asked about giving online. For your convenience, we have set up 
a PayPal account. Here is a link to our account:                                                                             
https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=BYN76VSBJT6V4 

  You do not have to have a PayPal account to donate here. You can also set up an 
automatic monthly donation as well. 

God bless, 


